Idaho Association of Health Underwriters

Board of Trustees Meeting

November 5, 2020
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Angie Jackson, Guy Stubbs, Nathan Semons, Ryan Heider, Knute Kleven, 

Brett Thomas, Steve Moore, David Wilcox, Phaedra Anderson, Colby Fiala, Rhonda Bartholomew, Ernie Kroll, Sue Stokesberry and Wendy Leatham
BOARD MEMBERS EXCUSED: Dave Munger, Pedro Rojas, Stacie Anthony, Ryan Job
GUESTS PRESENT: Benn Brocksome, IAHU Lobbyist
Assignments:
· Wendy – send vConference information to Phaedra and David W.
· Wendy – send list of 2020 symposium committee members to Guy.

· Angie – send NAHU speaker contact information to Guy.

· Board members – discuss the need for a Vanguard chair position. 
The following assignments are to be completed by January 2021 
· Ryan & Knute – review Membership council P&P to present to board for approval. 

· David & Phaedra – review Legislative council P&P to present to board for approval. 
· Executive Committee – review Complimentary & Discounted Registrations P&P to present to board for approval. 
Meeting called to order at 10:35am
Reading of NAHU Anti-Trust Statement

Associations are subject to strict scrutiny under antitrust laws because an association is, by its nature, a group of competitors joined together for a common business purpose. The antitrust laws require companies to make certain decisions by themselves, not in conjunction with competitors. Therefore, associations and their members must proceed with extreme caution in certain area of activity to insure against violation of the antitrust laws. Discussions of current or future prices or commissions and refusing to deal with or boycotting any insurance carrier are among a number of areas specifically prohibited by the anti-trust laws and will not be permitted in today’s meetings.
1. Roll Call 

2. Review previous action items 
3. President’s Report – Angie Jackson, IAHU President
a. Upcoming Events
· Day on the Hill w/ NAIFA / Law & Ethics course (Wed, Jan 20, 2021) Virtual with vConference
· Capitol Conference (Mon-Wed. Feb. 22-24, 2021) Virtual
· Charity Event – each local chapter will choose their own event.
· IAHU Awards Banquet & Health Symposium (Tues-Wed. April 20-21, 2021) BSU

· National Convention (Sat-Tues. June 26-29, 2021) New Orleans, LA 
b. 2021 Sponsorship Packages
· So far we have confirmation from Blue Cross of Idaho (Platinum), SelectHealth (Gold), BPA Health (Bronze) and Delta Dental (Bronze). 
c. Vanguard chair – Angie mentioned that TVAHU approached her about adding a Vanguard chair position. In order for the local chapters to have this position, the state needs to also have a Vanguard chair. We will discuss further at the next meeting.

d. Email scam – These emails are intended to look like they are coming from the IAHU President asking board members to send money or gift cards. If any board member receives one of these emails, they are advised to just ignore and delete it. 
4. Reports
a. Secretary / Treasurer’s Report – Nathan Semons, IAHU Secretary/Treasurer

· October 1, 2020 meeting minutes.  Nathan Semons made a motion to approve the October meeting minutes.  Brett Thomas seconded the motion.  Motion passed.
· Review of October 2020 Profit & Loss and Balance Sheet.  Ryan Heider made a motion to accept the October 2020 financials.  David Wilcox seconded the motion.  Motion passed.
· Tax returns for state and local chapters are due Nov. 15th – IAHU 2019 Tax return is complete.
5. Committee Reports
a. Membership / Retention Report – Ryan Heider, Membership Chair / Knute Kleven, Retention Chair
· IAHU Goal is to increase membership by 5% this year. As of July 1, we had 253 members.
· October regional call was canceled.
b. Awards Report – Colby Fiala, IAHU Awards Chair / Sue Stokesberry
· No report at this time.
c. Professional Development Report– Steve Moore, Professional Development Chair
· No report at this time.

d. Communications Report – Brett Thomas, IAHU Communications Chair

· Several small updates have been added to the website this month.
· The second quarterly newsletter will go out in December.  
e. HUPAC Report – Rhonda Bartholomew, IAHU HUPAC Chair
· No report at this time.
f. Media Relations Report – Pedro Rojas, IAHU Media / Social Media Chair
g. Legislative Report –David Wilcox and Phaedra Anderson / IAHU Legislative Co-Chairs and 
Benn Brocksome, IAHU Lobbyist
· IAHU Legislative committee recently met with Director Cameron to discuss several issues including: 

1) Short-Term Medical Plans
2) Medicare Supplement insurance - “Household discount”
3) Medicare – compensation discrimination
4) Surprise billing 
· David will write a legislative update to be included in the December newsletter
· Benn Brocksome mentioned that the new legislative contact list will be available soon.

· 2021 Day on the Hill 

· Phaedra Anderson made a motion to hold a virtual Day on the Hill event for 2021. This will include a virtual Law & Ethics course. Guy Stubbs seconded the motion. Motion passed. 

· Guy Stubbs contacted the NAIFA Idaho board members; they are in support of a virtual meeting.

· We will use the vConference platform won through NAHU.

· Steve Moore offered to help with the CE filing. 
h. Symposium Report – Guy Stubbs, IAHU President-Elect / Symposium Chairperson

· Guy would like to have the first symposium planning meeting soon. Those on the committee so far include: Guy, Rhonda, Nathan, Terrie Trevino and Wendy. Anyone else interested in serving on the symposium committee, please let Guy know.
· BSU is reserved for April 20 & 21, 2021

· We are not sure at this point if we will be able to have an in person symposium, or if it will have to be virtual. Rhonda will check with BSU to see if we would get a refund or roll-over of our deposit if we do a virtual symposium.

· A block of rooms are reserved at the SpringHill Suites ParkCenter.
6. Local Chapter Reports
a. Treasure Valley AHU – Stacie Anthony, TVAHU President
· Planning a combo virtual / in person event for the December 10th meeting.
b. Southern Idaho AHU – Sue Stokesberry, SIAHU President
· No membership meeting in November. 
· The board is deciding on what to do for the December charity event.
c. North Idaho AHU – Ernie Kroll, NIAHU President

· NIAHU media chair, Malia Rogers has been doing some great media posts.
d. Eastern Idaho AHU – Ryan Job, EIAHU President
· David Parker Memorial bowling tournament was held on Oct. 2nd at Skyline Lanes. Just under $3,000 was raised for David’s family. 
7. New Business
8. Closing comments 
Meeting adjourned at 11:35am
